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Thanks Jo – this looks on the right lines – longer response to follow, but has this been
discussed with DPMC/ Treasury at all? I know they are thinking about this too.
Best
R
Richard Hamblin​​​​he/him/ia
Director of Health Quality Intelligence | Kaitohu Kounga Hauora

This electronic mail message, together with any attachments, is confidential. If you are not the intended
recipient, please e-mail us immediately and destroy this message. You may not copy, disclose or use the
contents in any way. Thank you.
​

From: Jo Williams 
Sent: Friday, 6 December 2024 4:04 pm
To: Duncan Bliss ; Richard Hamblin 
Cc: Hayden Luscombe ; Kirsten Stephenson ; Emma Quealey 
Subject: Draft process for monitoring for gaming of health targets - feedback requested
Kia ora koutou
Thank you both again for your input earlier this year looking at the potential for gaming of health
targets. We have now pulled together a draft process for monitoring for the gaming of targets
and unintended consequences of the target programme.
The draft process (attached) consists of:

1. The Ministry and HQSC establishing a minimum set of information that will be used each
review/audit to check for gaming and unintended consequences.

2. The Ministry of Health and HQSC running a review/audit of health target gaming and
unintended consequences every six months, with the first review to be completed in
January/ February 2025

3. Health NZ putting in place, as part of its internal performance assessment framework, a
plan to regularly monitor for and deal with instances of gaming and unintended
consequences

e draft process contains a minimum set of process assurance questions and metrics specific to each target.
We intend that this will be the basis of the six monthly review, but reviews wouldn’t be limited to this
information only. Richard, really interested in your thoughts about what else might be useful to add to
this minimum set.

Duncan, have you already thought about how regular monitoring for gaming might take place in Health
NZ?

I would be grateful if you could both have a look at this draft process and let me know if you
have any feedback. If you could come back to me by next Wednesday with any thoughts, that








